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Officers:




Election Date:01/2008

Term End Date:12/2009
· Chair:  
Terje Gjengedal

· V-Chair:
Fritz Bekkadal


· Treasurer:
Mariam Kaynia



· MD & IRO: Erik Olsen



· Sec&Web: Bjarne Idsøe Næss


The term of office for the present board is ending by 31. December 2009 and hence an election will be carried out by end of the year.
Membership:

The membership is steady and is  now a total of 918 members. 

New initiatives for increasing the number of student members are prepared and the activity within the Student Branch will be combined with GOLD activities to ensure recruitment and also for keeping the younger members after graduation.

A new  initiative for increasing the number of SM grades is also under way.
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Date of above results by using SAMIIIE:08.2009
Meetings in 2009: 

All chapters are active and are organising meetings on a regular basis. Both section and chapters are also working closely with other national societies and are co-organising meetings. Larger events include the 2 day National R&D meeting on wind power which was organised in January, in October the 2 day national meeting on electrical engineering and the 2 day NORDIC 2009IEEE R8 and IEEE IAS Chapter Chairs Conference Chapter Leadership Workshop and Seminar on Wind Technologies on September 13-15, 2009, Stockholm, where the section and the IAS chapter were among the co-organisers. 
Some activities: 

Norway Section hosted the N&A meeting 19-26. July 2009. The meeting venue was the city of  Ålesund and after the meetings a trip to Olden and Geiranger was arranged. The activities in Norway Section were presented and discussed and based on the fruitful discussion some actions were identified/suggested: the most important suggestions was to increase the number of chapters, change the web site into English version and to continue to support the Nordic/Baltic cooperation.
Hence based on the meeting three new chapters are now under formation; Ocean Engineering, Power Electronics and Control Systems

A new webpage layout is established and ready to be published based on the IEEE templates.
Norway section continues the work for preparing the OCEANS'13 conference which is to be held in Bergen and Grieghallen in June 2013.. Chairman for the conference is Terje Gjengedal and the conference is hosted by Norway Section and Ocean Engineering Society. Estimated abstracts are 450 and estimated attendees are 1000. Moreover, PowerTech 2011 will be organised in  Trondheim and NTNU. The Chair is Gerard Dorman and the conference will be hosted by Norway PE Chapter and the Department of Electric Power Engineering at the university (NTNU).
IEEE 125th Anniversary activities:

The 125th anniversary celebrating will be combined with a Student Branch meeting at NTNU in Trondheim.
Best practices:

To encourage the chapter and Student Branch activities , the chapters and student branch are economically,  administrative and technically supported by the section. The contacts and relations between section, chapters and student branch is very good. 
Once a year the Section board is hosting a coordination l meeting between section, chapters and student branch, and in between there is regular contact via email and phone.
Topics to be discussed and actions to be taken will be focused around:

· Industry Relation Activities

· Education and recruiting activities 

· How to attract students and younger engineers 
· Nordic and Baltic cooperation
· New chapters and chapter coordination
